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The new academic year welcomes some new members of staff. 

We would like to wish our new colleagues all the very best with the work that 

they do with our pupils 

Whichever High School you are applying to for admission in   

September 2025 please remember that the deadline for         

applications is  

Thursday 31st October 2024! 

For further details of how to apply click on this link: Cardinal Allen  

Following the departure of several colleagues at the end of last year,  we are delighted to introduce 

some recent additions to our staff. 

From left to right we have Mrs Vincent who joins us as Exams and Data Manager, Miss Warburton 

joins the Finance Team as Finance Officer, Mrs Charlesworth is our new Aquinas Centre Manager, Mr 

Vincent who joins our English department, Mrs Sutcliffe who will be in the PE team, Mr Fiddler who 

joins us in the Maths Team and also takes the role of Assistant Headteacher, Mr Birkenhead who will 

be in the Science Department and finally, Miss Rimmer and Mrs Leigh who are our new Teaching    

Assistants. 

Teaching Staff Associate Staff Learning Support 

https://www.cardinalallen.co.uk/admissions/


LIFE—Living in Fullness Everyday 

As part of their LIFE learning sessions on Wednesday 

25th September, Year 7 had a live Pedestrian Safety         

production from 'Performance in Education' called Street-

wise. Pupils watched a fictional drama involving teenagers 

in various road safety scenarios, including walking to school. 

Pupils then participated in a lively question and answer ses-

sion with the cast and finally a quiz to test their learning 

from the session. All our Year 7 pupils listened carefully throughout & enthusiastically engaged 

with cast members during the Q&A session.  

Poetry Competition 

Poetry Day was celebrated in school on 3rd October. 
Pupils in Years 7-9 were asked to write a poem on the theme 
of ‘The Beautiful Truth’. This theme is open for interpreta-
tion, from looking at truth and lies in the media, to personal      
beliefs about the world around us.  Pupils are invited to    
submit their work to the Young Writers competition to have 
their poems published and to be in with a chance of winning 

money for themselves and the school. Entries need to be 
handed to the English Department by 16th October. 

Debate Club 

For pupils who like to:  
 Discuss thought-provoking issues  
 Voice their opinions 
 Challenge the views of others 
 Research a wide range of topics in order to develop an in-

formed point of view 
The debate club meets after school on Thursdays in M1. Next half term’s motions are: 
‘This house believes that, with the advancement of AI and translation tools, there is no need to 
learn a foreign language.' and 'This house believes that environmental targets to tackle the    
climate crisis should be imposed internationally’. 

Art Department Reminders!  

Just a reminder of our afterschool art club and GCSE catch up sessions! 
Mondays: All years welcome!  A great opportunity to complete your own art work or get some 
help with your art homework! (for an hour after school) 
Wednesdays: GCSE students only - working on Portfolio work and discussing work with art/
photography teachers. (For an hour after school) 
Also keep an eye on synergy messages for information about our first workshop coming up after 
half term, with the theme of Halloween!! Details to follow....Mrs Glaister. 



The Mathematics department wanted to say a big well done to all the students who have been 

working really hard on completing their Sparx homework online. There have been 120,371 

questions answered correctly by our students in the two weeks since we started completing 

homework this year, totalling a combined 941 hours of learning. Students who are working 

more independently, practising key skills at home will develop greater confidence and            

ultimately support their progress in school.  

We are delighted a large number of students have accessed additional learning beyond their 

homework and we actively encourage students to watch videos and practice topics they may 

have struggled on in class or in previous years and there will be recognition of students with 

the highest ‘XP scores’. If anyone is struggling to complete their Sparx homework, then we are 

going to run a 30-minute support class in the Aquinas Centre after school each Monday and  

Friday night. These will be staffed by Maths teachers who will be able to support their learning 

if they are struggling with any particular topics/questions.  

All the students hard work and support from parents is massively appreciated by us all. Keep up 

the hard work! 

Sports News 

Football—We have had well over two hundred students 
involved in Football practices; Intra School matches and 
inter school matches already this year. It has been 
amazing to see so many young people involved in and 
enjoying playing school    

Football. We welcome Mr Vincent to the coaching set up and look 
forward to seeing what his team can achieve this season. There have 
been many stand out individual and team performances this year, 
however our Y8 team made it through to the second round of the 
Lancashire Cup after a thriller against St Marys, Blackpool.  

 
Netball—The Netball season has started with a bang! So many 
happy and smiling faces at training. Y9 and Y10 teams have been 
involved in tournaments and 

performed very well. 
The Y7 and Y8      
Tournaments are     

  coming up.  So  
  good to see our 
   students enjoy 
    Netball.  



European Day of Languages 
On the 26th September, here at Cardinal Allen, we celebrated the annual event that is the Eu-

ropean Day of Languages. Members of the MFL club helped Mr Winstanley design a "Treasure 

Hunt" across the school where students were encouraged to find the meaning of 14 different 

words in 14 different languages! A huge well done to all of the entries and prizes will be award-

ed for all entries.   

Fairtrade Fortnight 2024 

At the start of September Miss Stazka and three of our 
Fairtrade ambassadors delivered assemblies to three of our 
local primary schools – St Bernadettes, St John’s and St        
Teresa’s. During the assembly, the children learned about 
how Fairtrade helps to ensure that producers, particularly in 
developing countries, receive fair wages and work in safe  
conditions. The girls explained about how buying fairtrade 
products can have such a positive impact on communities and 

how we can all get involved, not only during Fairtrade fortnight, but throughout the whole 
year. So look out for the fairtrade sticker on all goods available to buy in your local                      
supermarket.  

Scholars Programme 

The Scholar's programme has begun again for Years 9 and 10. Students have already had their 
first session with the wonderful Andy Griffith who has been inspiring them with tips on         
presenting and thinking deeper.  They have also been lucky enough to have spent an afternoon 
working with our very own Mr Fernie. Mr Fernie brought his expertise in International Law to 
Cardinal Allen and students were encouraged to discuss, present and debate on this                     
complicated topic.  Next term will see the introduction of 25 Year 8 students to the                
programme.  

Performing Arts / BRAVO! 
A huge well done for all the Year 11 pupils who took part in The Performing Arts showcase. The 
turn out from your family and friends was absolutely fantastic and we raised lots of money for 
The Performing Arts department. Thank you again for showcasing your talent - whether it was 
musically, performing pop / rock, acting and 
musical theatre. It was a wonderful night to 
celebrate the class of 2024.  
 
BRAVO Announced their 2025 Musical -     
CHICAGO! The pupils were very excited - see 
photo! Good luck to all for your auditions! 
Miss Roberts and Mrs Mitchell.  



Year 7’s Fantastic Start in Science! 

Our Year 7 pupils have settled into Science lessons at Cardinal Allen brilliantly, impressing their teachers with their 
positive attitudes to learning and excellent behaviour. They’ve also been busy putting their practical skills to the test, 
exploring a range of separation techniques including filtration, evaporation, crystallisation, distillation, and             
chromatography during experiments. 

In addition, Year 7 have embraced using Seneca for their Science homework, achieving some fantastic scores already. 
A reminder that pupils have one Science homework to complete each week, set through Seneca. If your child is           
experiencing any issues with Seneca, please encourage them to speak to their class teacher for support. 

Well done, Year 7, on an outstanding start to the year! 

Join the Science Club: A Magical Journey Awaits! 

Are you ready to embark on an adventure into the magical world of science? Our Science Club is back with a spell-
binding twist! Whether you're a budding witch, wizard, or simply a science enthusiast, this club is the perfect place to 
explore the mysteries of the universe.  This term, we’re introducing a range of magical subjects that will make you feel 
like you’ve stepped into a wizarding world! Explore the science behind: 

   Potions  

   Care of Magical Creatures  

   Herbology 

⚗ Alchemy  

 ️ Levitation and Apparitions  

And that’s not all! By participating in Science Club, you will also have the opportunity to work towards a CREST       
Discovery Award, a nationally recognized achievement that will boost your scientific skills and creativity.  Join us     
every Thursday after school in Sc4 and let the magic of science take over! Don’t miss out on the chance to make 
friends, have fun, and experience the wonders of the world in a new way. 

We can't wait to see you there! 

Y8 Explore Species Richness 

Recently, our Year 8 classes have ventured outdoors to conduct an exciting hands-on investigation into species        
richness using quadrats on the school field. The students worked in groups, placing quadrats randomly across           
different sections of the field to sample and record the variety of plant species present. Despite getting a little muddy 
during the process, they were fully engaged and enthusiastic about the opportunity to learn outside the classroom. 
The experience gave the students practical insight into ecological fieldwork, helping them understand how scientists 
measure biodiversity. The mud just added to the fun, making it a memorable learning adventure for everyone! 

Year 9 Pupils Get Creative with Slime in Polymers Lesson! 

This week, Year 9 students had a fun and hands-on experience in their science lesson, making their very own slime as 
part of their study on polymers. Polymers are long chains of          
molecules that play a crucial role in many everyday materials, from 
plastic to rubber – and even slime!  Under the guidance of their     
science teachers, the students combined ingredients like pva glue, 
eye drops and food coloring to create the perfect slime consistency. 
This experiment helped them understand how polymers behave and 
how different ingredients can change the properties of materials. 



Year 10 Challenge 

 

Year 11 Revision Challenge 

Can you name the poem linked to the images below? 



 




